FACIL ITATING COORDINATION IN AGRICULTURAL EDUCATION - 5

        JANUARY, 2009, SUMMARY OF ACTIVITIES FOR DEAN DITTMAR
I.  ON SITE ASSISTANCE – SCHOOLS – 6

COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS - 3
SCHOOLS – Carbondale, Gallatin County-Junction, Kaskaskia College-Centralia, Shawnee College-Ullin, Southwestern Illinois College-Belleville, Wabash Valley College-Mt. Carmel
COUNTY PARTNERSHIPS – Alexander/Pulaski/Union, Johnson/Massac, Pope/Hardin
II.  PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT WORKSHOPS PRESENTED – 5
    PARTICIPANTS – 81
Professional Development(Reinventing SAE, New SAE Record Keeping Resources, Online EZ 

    Records) for Agriculture Teachers in Conjunction with Winter Section Meetings, Five Locations - 81
III.  MEETINGS/CONVENTIONS/CONFERENCES ATTENDED – 12
Section 21 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Centralia

Section 22 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Belleville

Section 23 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Mt. Carmel

Section 24 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Ullin

Section 25 IAVAT Winter Meeting, Junction
MFE Conference Professional Development/Purina Mills Research Farm Tour, Collinsville

Illinois FFA Alumni Conference, Springfield

District 5 FFA Alumni Meeting, Springfield

FCAE Staff Meeting, Springfield
St. Louis AgriBusiness Club Meeting and Professional Development, St. Louis, MO 
Growing Agriculture Science Teachers(GAST) Meeting with Pense and Wakefield, SIU-Carbondale

St. Clair County Farm Bureau Annual Meeting, Belleville

IV.  MILES TRAVELED – Auto: 1911       
V.  OTHER ACTIVITIES - 7
Wrote and Sent Email Messages/Updated Email Addresses on the Listserv

Completed Monthly Reports

Sent Teacher and Individual Informational Requests

Displayed AITC Resources to K-12 Teachers, Science In The South Conference, SIU-Carbondale
Summarized SAE Evaluations, and Contracts, Expenses, and Mileage Vouchers for Payment

Prepared for SAE Professional Development Workshops, Meetings, and Displays
Assisted and Mentored Kim Haywood – Office Organization, Program Planning, Goals, and Activities
VI.  COMMENTARY

100% of schools had a teacher representative at their section IAVAT winter meeting.  The SAE professional development went extremely well.  The SAE resources and hands-on online EZ records were the best parts.  Holding meetings at area college campuses has been an added benefit to seamless education.  Glad to see that two students from East St. Louis FFA Chapter were able to attend the MFE conference in official dress.  Announcement for the FFA Alumni conference to be held with the PAS/Collegiate FFA conference was positive news. 
